Hello - The SFS Team has posted the list of districts required to have 2020-21 membership audits at https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/auditors/membership/overview. Auditors who have not yet heard from their school district clients may wish to consult the list to confirm whether or not those districts are included. 

Additionally, as indicated in the Listserv that was sent out on January 14, 2021, the program and membership audit report have been updated. The program includes updates specifically relating to COVID-19 and the communication that the DPI provided to districts. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The due date for memberships audit reports will not be extended past May 3, 2021. We recommend that auditors reach out to their districts early to determine how the districts attendance records were recorded. If the process was different from prior years or differed throughout the year, it may take longer than in prior years. These changes should be accounted for so that due date for membership audits can be met.

While PI 14.03 (https://docs.legis.wisconsin.gov/code/admin_code/pi/14) requires that school audits be conducted on-site, we recognize that circumstances may make this difficult for some audit firms and districts. Audit firms who believe the COVID-19 situation will require an alternative to on-site testing, such as working remotely, should email dpiauditreports@dpi.wi.gov with the following information:
•	Name(s) of district client(s),
•	The firm’s proposed arrangement(s), including work date(s).
The SFS Team may require additional details or changes to the proposed alternative. However, if we do not respond within two working days, the firm may consider its proposed alternative to be acceptable.

Questions: Olivia Bernitt, (608) 261-2137, olivia.bernitt@dpi.wi.gov 

